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Report 

 

Attn: Okazaki Hiroyoshi   

Chairman, 
 ISKF Technical Committee 

  

Report‘s submission 

date: 

April 2022 

Name of Technical 

Official: 

David Jones, Oded Friedman 

Certification Level: Representatives of ISKF Technical Committee 

Event Name: ISKF Berlin Seminar  

Location: Berlin 

Date(s): 1-3/April/2022 

ISKF Official Instructors Sensei David Jones (CAN), Sensei Oded Friedman (ISR) 

Chair Official and Host: Sensei Michael Bock 

 

 

By: Sensei Oded Friedman (ISR)   
   Member of ISKF Technical Committee 
   April 2022  
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Topics 
 

1. Seminar - 3 days. 
2. Participation - White belts children to black belts adults. 
3. Facilities - 2 big, and convenient gyms. There was enough space for spectators, especially parents. 
4. Level of Karate - As in any country, some students showed high international standard. 
5. Dan Exam - One student took an exam and passed to 4th Dan. 
6. Organization - The seminar was very well organized. The trainings & the events were according to the 

origin schedule. 
7. Environment - Very good energy. The students and their families made their best to give Sensei Jones and 

myself a good feeling. 
8.  Volunteer Services - The family members of the karate students are like a community and very 

supportive of the organization. The gym had a regularly operated buffet and also served the instructors. 
9. Hotel - Small, clean and very close to the venue. 
10. Free Time & Food - Our hosts, especially Sabina Bock gave us a great tour & companion. 
11. Conclusions - It is my privilege to congratulate Sensei Michael Bock, his family and his stuff, for their 

efforts to succeed with the difficult task of organizing the first international seminar after (or with) the 
covid-19. 
 
Sensei David Jones & I appreciate the warm welcoming and the collaboration of ISKF Germany. 
 
Copy: 
Sensei David Jones - Member of the ISKF Technical Committee  
Sensei Michael Bock - Chairman ISKF Germany 
Lois luzi - Executive Administrator and Secretary of ISKF 
 
 

 
 
 

 


